
Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Kenny - 2011/08/25 21:55

I will be in touch with the tournament committee tomorrow regarding the weather and if it could hurt us trying to get home from Oscawana. If the winds pick up we may not be able to tow across any bridges to get home and that would be a cluster fuck.

As much as I hate to consider this, let me hear your thoughts on canceling this tournament! :(

This is not a joke! :dry:

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Big D - 2011/08/26 00:52

From everything ive seen it looks like it wont start till sat night

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Hooked Solid - 2011/08/26 05:14

I agree with your concerns Kenny..It may be nice early in the day and turn into a total mess by midday, Totally unpredictable...May not be worth the risk...

I am contemplating as of last night that I may opt out to be home and prepare for the worst so my house and family and others I know are ready just in case this thing slams us hard...Saturday morning would be the time for this with working all week....

Let me know what you guys decide...'Wood

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Joe - 2011/08/26 06:20

Reports still say late Sat. night 9:00 pm would be the start with the brunt of the storm being Sunday from 12-5 pm. Why don't we go and on the water make it a 7 hour tourney if the wind picks up.

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by MikeW - 2011/08/26 06:45

It is supposed to be in north carolina at 2 pm tomorrow and affect us after midnight. I think we will be fine. Leaving ramp by 3hopefully home by 5. I say leave it as is. If we were fishing sunday then obviously that would be canceled. Ill probably wade on sunday.

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Roberto - 2011/08/26 08:25

I thing if u have the time to prepare your homes and family for this storm it would be ok. but just remember mother nature could be a mother fucker i would hate to get stuck out there and have my wife and family go threw the storm alone.

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by JoeR - 2011/08/26 08:31

If it was up to me I would cancel.

I live close to the coast and would like to have extra time.

Bill just called me, we are not going anyway!!

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Billy Dust - 2011/08/26 08:49

I am out. I been listing to all the reports. Heavy bans of rain may start at noon. You may also have problems getting the boats out at 2 PM. DO you think we would be the only ones trying to get their boats out. Everyone on the lake will be looking to take their boats out. It could take a couple of hours to get the boats out. Also, what happen if they shut down the bridges to trailers?

I think our safty and the safty of our families is a little more important that trying to ride out the biggest storm that has hit in 100 years.

I would say good luck to those that go but instead I will say a prayer that you all make it back unharmed.

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Jimmy - 2011/08/26 09:05

I'm out guys.

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Roberto - 2011/08/26 09:43

common lets go fishing.....

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Leigh - 2011/08/26 10:15

Considering that the weather forcasters dont know their asses from a tuna sandwich, this storm could hit us a lot earlier than they predict. This could cause severe problems with getting boats off the water, traveling through traffic and bad weather. The city of New York may in fact CLOSE all bridges and tunnels in anticipation of the potential damage. Wouldn't it be great if you got your boat to the Throgs Neck Bridge only to find out you cant get accross and have to spend the next 12 - 20 hours sitting in your truck with your boat behind you. Also, many of us need time to prepare and secure our homes for the storm.

I vote for cancellation and a re-schedule.

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Billy Dust - 2011/08/26 14:48

Acording to the weather channel rain should start at 4 AM tomorrow

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Hooked Solid - 2011/08/26 18:11

I'm with you boys on this as far as opting out tomorrow is concerned.. As much as I would love to fish out this season with a great race for the AOY going on, There will be many days ahead for all of us to continue the sport we all love without the risks involved going through with the TX sceduled.

Leigh's tuna sandwich theory about weather forecasts is dead on and the fact that we could be trapped on the other side of the island just doesn't make it worth the time and effort.

If the Tx goes as scheduled tomorrow I hope all that go a safe trip to and fro and good day on the water...I'll bet they are Chewin'..."Wood

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Kenny - 2011/08/27 02:23

Unfortunately we have officially cancelled the tournament.

I feel it is better to error on the side of safety. I hope we all fare well through the impending storm!

Irene you are a bitch!

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Joe - 2011/08/27 16:28

Mikey "Doesn't know the meaning of not fishing" Wiltshire and I went Pond hopping today. Visited Blydenburgh, Hauppauge Lake, Belmont Lake and two others. Mike caught a 2 1/2 pounder on his first cast and exclaimed; "They would have been chewing at Oscawana today!" Seriously we had a good time jumping around from lake to lake. I have not fished from the shore on Long Island for a long time, I was very surprized at the amount of weed growth on these lakes. It was great to be out so... screw you Irene!

By the way next week is Labor Day weekend. I am supposed to be going away with my family for the weekend. Does anyone else have plans as well? I spoke with Kenny yesterday and he is going to try and accomodate the club as best as he can with the re-schedule of Oscawana.

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Kenny - 2011/08/27 20:46

I have booked the launch at Oscawana (tentatively) for Outcast next Saturday Sept 3rd, and I have spoken to about 10 people who are able to go so if you want to do this we can!

Joe try to make a change of plans, or is anyone interested in Friday the 9th of September for the reschedule?

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Billy Dust - 2011/08/28 06:47

either day ok by me

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Jimmy - 2011/08/28 09:30

Im out for next Saturday> will be in Pennsylvltucky.

=====

Re:Irene (the bitch is coming)

Posted by Roberto - 2011/08/28 14:31

friday would be better for me . i had plans to go to delaware

=====